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Message from the Principal’s Office 
Issue 2 

NEWSLETTER 

Friday 01 July 2022 

Dear Parents, Students, Staff and Friends of Al Amanah Col-

lege;  

All praise and thanks are due to our Exalted God “Allah”, the 

Lord of the worlds. I ask Allah to enlighten our hearts with the 

knowledge of Holy Qura’n and endow upon us wisdom and 

patience. May Allah raise the rank of Prophet Muhammad, and 

protect His nation from that which He fears for them. 

 

As the final days of term 2 draw to a close with the children 

feeling settled and managing the daily routines expected of 

them; I would like to acknowledge the achievements made by 

our students, dedicated staff for their outstanding contribution 

to our students’ learning, and to convey my sincere and heart-

felt gratitude to all parents for their continuous support in vari-

ous school events and their co-operation with our rules and 

policies. 

 

Activities -  

This term was full of events and activities: 

• SRC-Biggest Morning Tea & Eid Present Stall. 

• Eid Fete Celebration (students participated in activities 

which enhance inclusion and harmonious relationships). 

• Several Excursions & Incursions. 

• Several Sports Activities, Programs, and Initiatives 

 

NAPLAN TESTS- 

This year, NSW Education Standard Authority decided to con-

duct Naplan Testing via online. The students completed tests in 

Language Conventions, Reading, Writing and Numeracy. How-

ever, the results will be tentatively received in Term 3 and as-

sist the school in gaining more understanding of how  

our students  

are progressing, as well as giving us extra important  

information that allows us to develop and nurture 

our programs and activities that target areas of 

learning needs. 

 

2022 ENROLMENT - 

Al Amanah College is now accepting applications 

for enrolments for kindergarten to 

Year 6 students. A child born between 

1st of August 2017 and 31st of July 

2018 will be eligible for Kindergarten 

in 2023.  

 

Expression of interest forms may be 

downloaded from the school website 

or collected from the admin office at 2 

Winspear Ave, Bankstown. Parents 

will need to complete and forward or 

drop the expression of interest form 

with the child’s birth certificate, im-

munization information and latest 

school report.  

 

Finally, I would like to take this opportunity to thank all par-

ents for their continuous support, and our dedicated teachers 

and our admin staff for their striving mission. I wish you all a 

safe, restful holiday, and all blessings for the coming  

EID UL ADHA ALMUBARAK. 

Principal 

B,Adra 

Key Dates 

Saturday 9 July  

Eid Ul Adha  

Monday 18 July 

SD 4+ Pupil Free Day 

Tuesday 19 July 

Student Day 1 

Thursday 21 July 

Stage 3 Gala Day 

Thursday 28 July 

New Hijri Year TBA 

Monday 1 August 

2023 Entrance Exams 
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 الأحاديث الأسبوعية

HADITHS OF THE WEEK  
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The Al Amanah College SRC organised a Biggest Morning Tea event to raise money for The Cancer 

Council. This is a community event that raises vital funds to make a big difference for those impacted 

by cancer. 1 in 2 Australians are diagnosed with cancer before the age of 85.  

Our students and community dug deep for the event and contributed to raising these well needed 

funds. Students enjoyed a Morning Tea inspired “bento box” with a variety of breakfast foods and 

drink.  

They also wore a beanie to support the Beanies for Brain Cancer. All the students had a wonderful 

Morning Tea at the same time to mark the event. Thank you to all those who donated money to can-

cer research and a very big well done to SRC for organising the event. 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Biggest Morning Tea 



 

On Wednesday 8 June 2022, Kindergarten students participated in an incursion based on the 

book ‘Mr Huff’ by Anna Walker. We had two presenters from Meerkat Productions put on an edu-

cational, funny and engaging show for our Kindergarteners.  

‘Mr Huff’ is an award-winning book that we read in class; it is a book that supports the develop-

ment of students’ wellbeing, self-awareness and self-management. Students from KE and KJ 

were particularly excited for the performance. The presenters on the day were able to adapt the 

book in an amusing way in which students were involved and engaged throughout the entire per-

formance. 

 

Meerkat Incursion 
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“Hi Al Amanah College, 

Thank you so much for your donation 

On behalf of Cancer Council NSW, I would like to thank you for your fundraising efforts and deposit of 

$1,493.82 towards Australia's Biggest Morning Tea. 

Your support funds life-saving research, prevention programs, and vital support services like our Infor-

mation and Support line 13 11 20, for people across Australia impacted by cancer. As a majority com-

munity funded organisation, we couldn't do it without our community of compassionate supporters, 

so, thank you.” 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Biggest Morning Tea Cancer Council 

Message 
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^Eid Al Fitr 

عرض لهدايا العيد واختار التلاميذ هدايا لذويهم بمناسبة عيد   28/4/2022من رمضان  الواقع في الخميس  وأقيم نهار 

 الفطر. وكل عام وأنتم بخير أعاده الله علينا وعليكم بالخير والبركة

  

On Thursday 28 April 2022, the annual Eid Stall was held. Students had the opportunity 

to purchase great gifts for mums, dads as well as grandparents. It was a successful 

event! We wish everyone a blessed and joyful ^Eid.  

^Eid Mubarak! 

Eid Stall 

 الحمد لله حق حمده و الصلاة و السلام على سيدنا محمد خير خلقه و على ءاله و صحبه وبعد :

احتفالاا بمناسبة عيد الفطر السعيد, تضمن الاحتفال  11-00-2022أقامت كلية الامانة الإسلامية بانكستاون نهار الثلاثاء  الواقع في 
الكثير من النشاطات الترفهية والالعاب , وغمرت البهجة وجوه التلاميذ وهم يرتدون ثياب العيد ويلعبون فرحين بهذه المناسبه العظيمة 

ا .  وكان احتفالاا ناجحا
ا من التنافس و تميز احتفال هذا العام بتحدي كبير بين الطلاب بمختلف الألعاب للفوز بالجوائز,    مما أضفى على الاحتفال جوا

ايا على الفائزين.الرياضي و المرح ووُزعت هد  

ننتم بألف خير أعاد الله علينا و عليكم هذه الأيام الفضيلة بالخير و البركات و على الأمة الإسلامية بالأمن و الأماأوكل عام و   

Al Amanah College organised an ^Eid Al Fitr which was held on Tuesday 11 May 2022  

On the day, students came to school dressed in their ^Eid clothes and were involved in many 

fun and interactive games. Some of these games included winning prizes. It was a fun and 

enjoyable day for everyone 

. 

We ask Allah to grant us blessings every year and to grant us to experience the day of ^Eid 
again with peace. Ameen. 



# 

^Eid Al Fitr 
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National Simultaneous Story 

Time 

Every year a picture book, written and illustrated by an Australian author and illustrator, is read 

simultaneously in libraries, schools, pre-schools, childcare centres, family homes, bookshops 

and many other places around the country as a part of the National Simultaneous Storytime 

event. This event is aimed at promoting the value and importance of reading.  

On Wednesday 20 May, at 11am, Al Amanah was among the schools who participated in this 

exciting event. This year, the book chosen was ‘Family Tree’ written by Josh Pyke and illustrated 

by Ronojoy Ghosh. On the day, we listened to the author and illustrator read the book live and 

then the students constructed sensational trees to celebrate the theme of growing trees and 

growing families.  
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On Friday 20
th
 May, Al Amanah College celebrated ‘Walk Safely to School Day’. Teachers at Al 

Amanah College surprised students with a healthy breakfast.  

Students were encouraged to walk to school or walk part of the way to school to promote safe 

walking. 

Walk Safely to School Day aims to raise awareness of the health, road safety, transport and en-
vironmental benefits regular walking can provide for long term wellbeing. 
 

 

 

 

 

Walk Safely to School 
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The Term 2 Cricket Program delivered by Cricket Australia's development officer. Students 

across K through to 6 participated in fun games throughout their sport sessions.  Students built 

on their fundamental skills of throwing, catching, sprinting and jumping. The program aims to fulfil 

the development of gross motor and movement skills. Al Amanah would like to thank Sporting 

Schools – An Australian Government initiative designed to help schools increase children's par-

ticipation in sport, and to connect them with community sporting opportunities.  

 

 

Cricket Program 
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 Club Connect Program 
This Term select students took part in the Club Connect Program ‘Tuesday's & ‘Thursdays’ After 
School Sport’. Sporting Schools Club Connect aims to enable primary schools to build on their 
involvement in the Sporting Schools program by establishing and building on relationships with 
local sporting clubs. Al Amanah College delivered the program in school after hours, students 
were performing the Obligatory ^Asar Prayer in congregation prior their sport sessions emphasis-
ing the importance of friendship, comradery and friendship. The focus of the initiative is to sup-
port primary school students to transition from a school-based sporting program to participating 
at their local sporting club, building relationships and fostering growth. Thank you to the specialist 
coaches from Bankstown Bruins Basketball and the Bulldogs NRL Development team for running 
the initiatives with our students.  
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On Tuesday the 14th of June 1A and 1S participated in a very exciting science incursion. 

It was a lovely, sunny day and the students got to make gigantic bubbles. This incursion 

closely linked to our science topic ‘Spot the Difference: Brilliant Bubbles’ as the students 

experimented with different bubble solutions demonstrating which one worked best 

through their very own bubble creations. A very insightful incursion indeed! 

Bubble Incursion 
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Science Incursion  
 
Students of 3A and 3/4M had the opportunity to partake in an incursion looking at liquid, solids 
and gases. Students assisted in the many cool liquid nitrogen demonstrations. Students found 
out how solids, liquids and gases change when rapidly heated and cooled. They smashed a ten-
nis ball!  Saw how to shrink a balloon instantly! Found out if living things are frozen as well as 
popping cans and expanding balls. Students had a great time, they were very well behaved. Well 
done year 3 and 4.  
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Year 4 have been learning about “Our Asian Neighbours” during our Geography sessions. 

To enhance this experience, an incursion was organised with the Kids Love to Cook team.  

First our host Beth, taught us about food safety and hygiene when preparing food.  

Next, she demonstrated how to cut our vegetables, place tuna or salmon inside the sushi 

and spread the rice over the nori.  

We learnt how to roll the sushi using a bamboo board. We really had to concentrate when 

rolling the sushi so that the roll would stay together. 

As a bonus activity, we also made sushi balls. We placed rice and fillings into a ball and 

moulded them into a tear drop shape. We topped this off with black sesame seeds. 

Overall, a wonderful time was had by all. The students gained a unique experience into the 
world of Asian cuisine. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sushi Report 
 



During Week 8&9, Primary students of Al Amanah, Bankstown had the opportunity to visit 
their favourite educational character -Healthy Harold. The aim behind this great initiative is to 
empower young minds to make healthy and sustainable life choices through education. Band-
ing together to help students in today’s society, children and young adults are continuously 
faced with challenges in which they need to make decisions.  
 

This great program aligns with Al Amanah College’s mission to equip our youth of today with 
the power to make safe decisions and promote a great sense of well-being. 

From Kindergarten to Year Six, students thoroughly enjoyed the week and we thank the Life 
Education Team for such an enjoyable visit. We are looking forward to seeing our favourite 
giraffe in the years to come. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Life Education 

‘Healthy Harold’ 

18 



This Term, 2A and 2R had an egg-citing incursion from Chicks R Us as they have 

been learning about ‘Lifecycles’ for our Science program. Students were able to wit-

ness chicks hatching from their eggs in the incubator and learn about the lifecycle 

of chickens. Students had the chance to handle the chicks once they were dry and 

fluffy. This enabled students to engage in real-life learning from the comfort of their 

classrooms!  

 

 

 

 

Year 2 Incursion 
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Al Amanah College wishes all our students and their families blessings for   

EID UL ADHA ALMUBARAK  

  كل عام وأنتم بخير
  

EID MUBARAK 
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